
SPACE STATION 

48. We look forward to the signing of the Agreement to establishing an international space 
station. This is an excellent example of international cooperation in carrying out large and 
promising projects in the field of exploration and peaceful uses of outer space. 

UNITED NATIONS REFORM 

49. We reaffirm the crucial role of the United Nations in maintaining international peace and 
security and in fostering global partnership and sustainable development. We support 
thorough-going reform, with the goal of strengthening the UN. We welcome progress that 
has occurred in the economic and social fields since our meetings in Halifax and Lyon. In 
this regard, we welcome Secretary General Kofi Annan's recent reform proposals and 
support their rapid implementation; we also look forward to the Secretary General's more 
extensive proposals next month. We remain committed to worlcing with all UN members to 
realize these reforms. 

50. In order for the UN to cope with the challenges of the 21st century, fmancial reform .should 
proceed together with necessary reform measures in other areas. The UN system must be 
placed on a firm fmancial footing through full and timely payment of obligations, and 
development of a more logical and equitable scale of assessments. Budgets throughout the 
UN system should be scrutinized with emphasis on prioritiz.ation and maximum operating 
efficiency. We look forward to the Secretary General's specific proposals for reinvesting 
savings from improved cost-effectiveness in high priority development prograrns. Robust 
oversight mechanisms and sound personnel policies are essential for success. 

51. The urgent challenges of economic and social development require the UN to coordinate 
more effectively the policies and activities of its various bodies including the specialized 
agencies. To this end, the UN's Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC), supported by the 
Under Secretary General for economic and social issues, should strengthen its policy and 
coordination role, in particular through steamlining its subsidiary bodies and improving its 
worlcing relationship with international fmancial institutions and the WTO. We welcome the 
recent reforms in the governance of the fimds and programs as well as in the various UN 
bodies, in particular at UNCTAD and in the regional commissions; these efforts should be 
sustained and expanded. 

52. We call for a thorough and urgent review of the UN's funds and programs, as well as a 
system-wide review of the roles and mandates of specialized agencies and commissions. We 
welcome the Secretary General's recommendations for strengthened integration at the 
country level and better coordination at headquarters. In this context, we recommend the UN 
undertake performance evaluations of the coordination of its development activities in a 
range of representative countries. We expect the least developed countries to be the principal 
beneficiaries of improved efficiency in the UN's development work. 

53. We reaffirm that the UN must further improve its ability to act quicldy and effectively to 
address threats to international peace and security. We will continue to help develop the 
capacities of the UN in preventing and resolving conflicts. We support steps taken recently 
by the UN to strengthen its capacity for rapid reaction from the early warning stage to the 
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